

Dear Grade 12 Graduate:

On behalf of the Ministry of Education and the Government of Saskatchewan, I congratulate you on your 2022 high school graduation.

Earning your Grade 12 is an exciting accomplishment. I know your path to graduation has been filled both with challenges and accomplishments. As you think back over your educational journey so far, I hope you take the time to celebrate this important achievement and cherish the memories you have created. I am sure this is just one of many impressive accomplishments you will achieve in your life.

As you consider your future plans, whether they include enrolling in post-secondary education or entering the workforce, I hope you choose to build a life in Saskatchewan. As a resident of this province, you also may qualify for the Saskatchewan Advantage Scholarship, which provides \$750 per year to a lifetime maximum of \$3,000 if you enrol at a Saskatchewan post-secondary institution and have demonstrated need when applying for student aid. You can visit www.saskatchewan.ca to learn more about all the advantages available to you in this great province.

As you mark a significant moment in your life, I encourage you to reflect on the family, friends and educators who have helped you along the way. I hope you are able to celebrate this occasion with your loved ones.

I wish you success, happiness and health as you go forward on this journey.

Sincerely,

Dustin Duncan